10 DOWNING STREET 13 October, 1981 THE PRIME MINISTER PRIME MINIOILIN'S PERSONAL MESSAGE SERIAL No. T143 D/81 I greatly enjoyed meeting you at the Commonwealth Heads of Government Meeting in Melbourne. I thought that it was a happy occasion which provided a valuable opportunity to exchange views on a wide range of subjects. I should particularly like to thank you for the rug, handbag and books you gave me. It was most kind of you and I shall greatly value them. I look forward to our next meeting. The Honourable Shah Azizur Rahman